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Dear Team Bayview, 
 

WELCOME BACK 
We sincerely hope you managed some special time with your 
children over the recent school term break. The children were 
so very tired after our fabulous production and it was lovely 
to see the sun come out during the break so the kids could 
recover and recuperate. 
We have had a lovely start to Term 4 even though the 
weather has been cold and miserable! I’m sure the warmer 
weather is on its way and the wind will settle down soon (don’t 
quote me on it though!) 
Term 4 is our term for celebration. This is the term that we 
celebrate the fabulous progress and achievement of our 
children. We have a range of events where celebrations will 
be held. These include a child led conference open day 
where you can come into school during the day and have 
your child share their learning with you, a sports and 
volunteers awards ceremony, a full school prizegiving, a 
parent volunteer thank you event with the Board of Trustees, 
and then we farewell our Year 6 students and any staff who 
will be leaving us at the end of this year. 
We do hope you will be able to join us for some of these 
events. Please check the diary to the left for the dates. 

DONATION SCHEME 2020 
The Bayview School Board of Trustees have decided 
to take advantage of the Governments donation 
scheme for schools in 2020. Every school who opts into 
this scheme will receive $150 per student to pay for 
curriculum based activities.  
Please note this is yet to make its way through 
parliament to become law but if it does it will have a 
wide range of implications for both the school and 
yourselves. These include: 
Stationery – we can ask you to provide stationery but 
we cannot demand that you buy it from the school 
supplier (we have never demanded this anyway). A 
stationery list will be supplied with the end of year 
report. 
Uniform – Parents are still required to provide the 
Bayview school uniform. 
School donations – parents will not be asked to pay an 
annual school donation. If parents would like to still 
donate they are free to do so, but we will not solicit this. 
School trips – if we send the children on a school trip which 
is based on the curriculum, we will not ask parents to pay a 
fee for this. If there is a trip which is over and above the 
curriculum and is voluntary, we would charge for this. 
Fundraising – we are still able to run fundraising events 
throughout the school year i.e. mufti days, daffodil day, 
disco’s, etc. 
We will keep you updated on this as the legislation goes 
through parliament and the Ministry of Education bring out 
clearer guidelines for schools.  

 
BUILDING A NEW PLAYGROUND 
Every school in New Zealand who wishes to build a new 
adventure playground must gain the permission of the 
Ministry of Education to spend funds on this. After a 3 month 
wait (the wheels turn very slowly in Government 
departments) we have finally received permission to proceed 
with building the new playground we have been fundraising 
for! Wahoo! 
We have confirmed the order and if everything goes to plan 
this will be built for the start of the 2020 academic year! 
I am very proud of the process we used to design this. We 
sent students off to visit playgrounds around Auckland and 
as a result of these visits the students recommended 
equipment they would like to see included in the new design. 
We developed a core group who worked alongside three 
separate playground companies and each developed a 
design concept. We then shared these design concepts with 
the children and with the community and surveyed each for 
their thoughts. From this we found a winning design and this 
is the one that is being installed in January.  
A core focus at Bayview School is to empower our children to 
make a difference in the world. We want our children to know 
that they have a voice and that their opinions matter. We want 
them to know that through hard work and research that they 
can drive improvements in their school and community. Many 
of the things we have at Bayview have been initiated by the 
students e.g. bee hives, chickens, murals, etc.  
YEAR 6 LEGACY 
In term 4 every year our Year 6 students work on 
leaving a legacy that makes Bayview School better 
than they found it. Past legacies have included the 
sandpit, the eco hut, a new slide, and freshly painted 
bench seats. This year our Year 6 students will be 
working on more legacies which will leave the school 
better than it was when they first started six years ago. 
It makes me very proud to know that our children leave 
Bayview with a sense of pride in the school and in 
themselves. Thank you in advance for the parents who 
are able to assist the children in creating these lasting 
legacies. 
In the past we have had many Year 6 students donate 
a living legacy in the form of a fruit tree. You may know 
that we have two orchards at Bayview School. We have 
a citrus orchard by the chickens and a fruit tree orchard 
at the back of the big green playground. These trees 
are now beginning to bear fruit which is used by the 
students in a range of ways such as on top of the 
weetbix at breakfast club, making fruit kebabs, and I 
am waiting for someone to make apple crumble… 
maybe this season  

Di and the Team Bayview Staff 

 

HATS TERM 4 
Just a friendly reminder that we are 
a sun smart school and that we 
require our students to wear their 
bucket hat during terms 1 and 4. 
We have a special hat that can 
only be purchased from the school 
office. We do not allow caps as 
these do not protect a child’s neck 
and ears. Hats can be purchased 
for $15. 

Dates for diaries 
LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 28/10 

GIS enrichment class 
testing 

4/11 

Gymnastics zone day Y1-4 6/11 

Gymnastics zone day Y5/6 7/11 

BOT mtg 6pm 7/11 

Harakeke bronze I CARE 
awards 

15/11 

Junior Athletics day 11.30-
1pm 

18/11 

Senior athletics day 9.30-
2.30pm 

19/11 

Kids for Kids concert 
Bruce Mason Centre 

20/11 

Onepoto Cultural Festival 22/11 

GIS parent information 
evening at GIS 6.30-7.30pm 

26/11 

Glenfield Cluster athletics 
day 

26/11 

Child Led Conference open 
day 

28/11 

Pikorua bronze I CARE 
awards 

29/11 

Road patrol training for 
2020 

3/12 

Parent thank you with the 
BOT 5pm – 7pm 

5/12 

BOT mtg 7pm 5/12 

Kauanuanu bronze I CARE 
awards 

6/12 

Community Christmas 
Carol Evening 

6/12 

Sports/volunteers awards 
ceremony 9am 

9/12 

Big Day In 10/12 

Formal end of year 
prizegiving 9.45am 

11/12 

Farewell assembly 9am 13/12 

Reports sent home 13/12 

Last day finish at 12.30pm 16/12 

Office opens for 
enrolments 

20 Jan 
2020 

Children start school 30 Jan 
2020 



School Notices 
Welcome to our new pupils: 

 

 
 

Clementine Ede, Brodie Latoa, David 
Withy, Hadrian Mohamad Hafidz, 
Makayla Jury, Jaden Jordaan, Sean 
Jordaan, Azria Lamusitele, Blayze 

Lamusitele, Claudette Lustado, Halo 
Whetu, Diamond Whetu, Tyler 

Belling, Andre Van Zyl, Lino Kloss 
 

We know you will enjoy your time at 
Bayview School!  

 

Book Club 

Bayview School is bringing back 
Scholastics BookClub. On Monday 

a catalogue came home to 
purchase books from and help 

Bayview School earn great 
rewards. The catalogue for term 4 

will be open for purchase from 
Monday 21st October - Friday 1st 
November. Once this catalogue 
has closed all orders will be put 

through and then will arrive at your 
childs classroom soon after. 
There are two ways to order: 

Our preference is for parents to 
order and pay for Book Club online 

directly with Scholastics Linked 
Online Ordering and Payment. 
Download the App for Apple or 

Android or go to 
www.mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz 

There is no need to fill out any 
forms or receipt numbers. 

Alternatively you can send the 
paper order form and cash to the 

school office. Your completed order 
will be delivered to school and sent 

home with your child. 

A huge thank you to Subway 
Glenfield Mall and Hell Pizza 
Glenfield for supporting our 
junior hockey teams in  the 

upcoming Summer competition.  

 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

 
Friday from 9 a.m., and you are 
welcome to come and celebrate our 
successes and enjoy items put on by 
learning groups.   The timetable is: 
 
25th October         Harakeke 
1st  November      Pikorua 
8th November      Kauanuanu 
15th November    Harakeke 
 

Classrooms are in the following 
Professional Learning Groups: 
Pikorua  Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 
Kauanuanu Habitats  5, 18, 19, 20 
Harakeke Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

 

Kidz Art Works 
 

Orders for the Kidz Art Works close 
on Friday 1st November. 

Purchases can be made in the 
school office or on ezlunch 

Calendars $17 
Diaries $18 
Cards $15 

Sketch Pad $15 
Mouse Pad $16 

 

Community News 

 

 

A Huge Thank You to the following people and 

businesses who donated goods for our production raffles. 
Please support them back with your patronage. 
Lin Wheeler, Holly Dombroski, Barre @ Studio 246, Simply 
Good Catering, Pammy C, Danis Delicious Choc Hazelnut 
Spread, Ladybird Lane, Jenna Watts, Erik Corbett, Nadene 
Hikuroa, Amanda Heileson, Carolyn Blake, John & Melissa 
Whiting, Kelly Davis, Alison Dixon, Christina Gordon, 
Jump NZ, Michelle Liddle  
 

http://www.mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz/


 
 

 



 

 

Bayview Primary School  
Bayview Rd, Bayview 

Auckland 0629 

Phone: 09 444 2222 

Fax: 09 444 2211 

Email: office@bayview.school.nz 
 

 
Tuesday 24th October 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

Glenfield Santa Parade – Sunday 17
th

 November 2019 
 
Your child has expressed an interest in taking part in this year’s Glenfield Santa Parade. If your child/family 

would like to walk in the parade with our school group please register online by the 31st October: 

https://form.jotform.co/Aheckler/santaparade 

 
The parade takes place Sunday 17th November 2019  

• Arrive by 10:30 am to sign in with me  
• The parade starts at High Road at 11am  
• Finishing in the side lane off Archers Road (behind the VTNZ) at around midday **all children 

must be collected from here straight after the parade**  
• There is a Gala afterwards at Marlborough Park which you are welcome to attend. 

 
Please Note:  

• The parade is one way so you will need to make plans about where you are parking vs where the 

parade starts and finishes. Whether it's co-ordinating with another parent so one is parked at the 

end of the parade and one at the beginning, walking back up to your parked car, or taking the bus 

back. It pays to have a plan before the day.  
• This event is parent led, any teachers that are involved will be there with their own children or 

there to join in the fun.  
• Parents and siblings who register are welcome to walk in the parade, children under the age of 7 

need to walk with an Adult.   
• Everyone walking in the parade needs to dress up appropriately - Adults too!! 

 
Walking in the Santa Parade is a lot of fun. We will be spending some time at school before the parade 

learning a song and actions and sorting out costumes to make it more fun! 

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 
Kind Regards  
Anne-Maree Heckler  
021 403 766  
online@heckler.net.nz 

 

***REGISTRATIONS CLOSE 31ST OCTOBER*** 



M Sports Football Kidz Skills Clinics at Bayview Primary 
 

 

M Sports are coming back to hold fun Football Kidz clinics at the school with our new inflatable pitch. Girls 

and boys from years 0-6 are welcome to participate. They'll play fun games, learn exciting new skill 

techniques, play small matches and make new friends all under the guidance of our great team of 

qualified coaches. 

When: 5 weekly sessions starting Monday 11th Nov 

Time: Morning tea 

Where: School Field 

Cost: $39 per child, $19 per extra sibling 

Register on enrolmy.com/msports-northshore. For more info please email Chris 

on adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore
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